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SAU Security Vestibule Q&A 
1) Q) Will the radiator need to be moved to allow the conference room door to 

be relocated?    

A) Yes, it will, its current location will not allow enough room for the door’s relocation. 

 

2) Q) Will the light switches need to be moved to the new conference room 

door location?  

A) Yes, they will need to be moved next to the conference room door’s new location. 

 

3) Q) Will the outlets that are in the conference room door’s new location need 

to be moved? 

A) Yes, the outlet will need to be relocated to a new location on the same wall. 

 

4) Q) Can we reuse the existing conference room door? 

A) Yes, but the lockset will need to be replaced/repaired, it is currently not fully 

operational. 

 

5) Q) Does the blackboard located in the conference room contain asbestos? 

A) We have not had it tested but based on its age it can be assumed that it does. 

Once a vendor has been chosen, we will coordinate, and the District will have the 

blackboard tested and if need be, remediated. 

 

6) Q) Who is responsible for the installation of the card reader and intercom 

system? 

A) We ask that the chosen contractor install back boxes and conduit to above the 

drop ceiling for these items. The District will have the systems installed. 

 

7) Q) The RFP asks that a manufacturer rep check installations, is this needed? 

A) This is intended to ensure that the door and its related hardware is installed 

correctly.  If the manufacturer’s instructions are provided and we can inspect the 

installation to see that they are followed, a manufacturer rep will not be required. 


